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Historic Carter House Society Inc.

Board Meeting Minutes
November 13, 2017
Annette Bodi, Interim Chairman, called to order the meeting of Historic Carter House Society Inc. (HCHS) held at 30325 Carter Cemetery Road, Springfield, LA at 3:11 PM.  Members in attendance were:  Annette Bodi, Linda Simoneaux, Carol Lamm and Vickie Robinson.  
OLD BUSINESS

Minutes

Motion made by Carol and seconded by Vickie that we accept the minutes from the October 4, 2017 board meeting.  Approved by all.
The Financial Report - Linda provided an Income Statement to all HCHS members via email and at the board meeting. Linda advised that the balance as of October, 2017 was $22,707.41.  After we subtract Upcoming Expenses (FEMA PH funds & CPCA funds), we have a balance of $9839.07.  Motion made by Annette and seconded by Carol to accept the financial report.  Approved by all.

Status on CPCA 2017 Golf Tournament 

Three bids were presented to the board to build the ramp off of the back door of the Carter House to the carport area.
Ferguson Renovations was $2200 

Michael Fralick Construction $2150

Kenny Troxclair $2650

MOTION - to accept Ferguson Renovations quote was made by Vickie and seconded by Carol.  Approved by all
Linda Called Steve Ferguson and told him the board accepted his bid.  He said he will probably start the work after Thanksgiving.  I told him that was fine.
Status of GOHSEP request for funding to gut and clean out Pool House
Vickie said she spoke to someone at GOHSEP who advised our request was being processed and is moving up for approval.
Status of HCHS Handbook
Vickie will send her draft of the Handbook to Annette for proofreading and checking.
Status of Pool House Renovation Work
Contract signed on 9/26/17.  Work completed on 10/18/17.

AIR CONDITIONING REPLACEMENT

Still need to replace AC unit.  Four bids have been received.


Air Management system Inc. – Goodman 3 ton heat pump $6189


Total Maintenance – Carrier 2.5 ton Electric Heat $7,100 and $8460 for heat pump


Berthelot’s – Carrier 3 ton Electric AC/Heat $4350

Fire and Ice Heating & Air – Carrier 3 ton Heat Pump System $4555.17.

Linda will verify from Berthelot & Fire and Ice Heating and Air if price quoted was for a Heat Pump unit.  If not, she will obtain cost to replace with another Heat Pump Unit.

MOTION - to accept the lowest 3 ton Heat Pump bid made by Vickie and seconded by Carol.  Approved by All.

Linda advised all of these quotes do not cover conditioning the upstairs for air/heat.  It was decided a window unit will be added in the future, if the need arises.  It was suggested that we check to see if an outlet presently exist to handle an AC unit.  If not, check with an electrician to see how much it would cost to add an outlet and if there is presently space in the fuse box for an additional circuit.  Linda will check with Ferrara Electric.


APPLIANCES

Still need to purchase and have installed appliances.  Cost for appliances at three stores. Home Depot
$1,763


Best Buy
$1,580


Sears

$1,669.41

Checking prices at Lowes was suggested, Linda advised she tried, but couldn’t get someone to help.

Annette contacted Louis Bacile who came over today to check out what was needed.  He will give me a quote in a couple of days.

MOTION - to accept the lowest appliance bid we can obtain made by Vickie and seconded by Carol.  Approved by All.
Linda advised Mike Sharp called and said he has someone who may be interested in renting the pool house.  Also, John Crutchfield, who owns the lot adjacent to the pool house, has voiced an interest in renting the pool house while his house is under construction.  He may also, be interested in renting the upstairs to use for storage.  It was suggested we may need to notify any future renters that there are plans to construct a house on the adjacent lot.
Status of Pool House Pool – Fix or Fill In
Linda received a verbal quote from TANCO for $4,200 which covers filling pool with sand, top soil and sod.  This would require taking down about three trees by the fence, taking down and reinstalling part of the fence.

Linda Called Wyatt Patenotte on 8/30 and again on 9/25 and texted him on 11/9 for an estimate to repair the pool (which may include drained, acid washed or re-plaster).  Still have not heard anything from him.  Linda asked if anyone had any other contacts.  Vickie suggested Linda contact Debbie Grace and see if she knew of someone.  Carol said she would check and if she found someone, she would let Linda know. 
Vickie did research on renting the pool house with the pool.  It can be written into the contract that the client will be responsible for the pool maintenance (chemicals, etc.) and providing safety by keeping the pool enclosed.  It was pointed out we would still have the expense of pump replacement.  Concerns were brought up about liability if someone should drown in the pool.  Vickie said it could be written in the contract that it would be the renter’s responsibility.  Annette questioned if the renters would need some type of additional insurance for pool liability.  Vickie said that would be included in the lease and the renter would furnish a copy of the policy to HCHS.  This needs to be researched.

Halloween Party

Twenty two people attended the Halloween Party and we raised $220 for this event.  Vickie donated the two door prizes that were given for Best Couple Costumes won by Lynn & Dale Condra and Most Original Costume won by Steve Dauterive.

Belk’s Fundraiser
Vickie advised $210 was raised for this fundraiser.

Christmas Open House – December 10 & December 17

Decorating in progress.  Vickie advised all of the rooms have been assigned for decorating.  We still need people to work the day of the Open Houses.  She would like to have six people working each day.  Two for tours, two for the front to collect money and do the raffle and two to serve refreshments in the kitchen.

So far, December 10th, Vickie, Shelly and Linda and December 17th Carol, Vickie and Linda have agreed to work.  Vickie will check with Jan, Dorothy, Susan and Dianne to see if any of them are available.  Vickie advised we still need a Santa for December 17th.  She will check with Tony Calamia to see if he is available and JT for recommendations. 

Vickie will get a door prize that will be raffled at the end of the two Open Houses.
Donations still needed for Candy Cans, Punch and Cookies.
Vickie handed out flyers for the HCHS Christmas Open House at Belk’s.  Vickie also plans to hand out flyers to the local businesses.  Vickie gave Carol copies of the flyer at the Decorating Planning Meeting because she plans to hand them out in Denham Springs.
CP New Year’s Eve Party Rental Cost
In order to be consistent, it was decided that the CP Social Committee would be charged the same price as other HCHS members, which is ½ of the advertised price of $600 with no deposit required.  If the CP Social Committee does their events as a fundraiser for the HCHS and monies collected go to the HCHS, the fee will be waived.
NEW BUSINESS:

Lights in Trees and Shrubs
Beverly asked Linda to check on keeping the lights in the trees.  Linda called Prestige One who said the lights could remain in the trees for no cost to us.  We will only have to pay if they have to come back out to service the lights.  The lights should last a year or two.  Possible problem would be squirrels eating wires.  We already have had one tree go out because the grass cutters have cut the wires to the tree on the right.  If the lights remain….

1. The wires will need to be buried

2. Someone will need to know how to work the timers.

3. Decide the time we want the light on.  Every night, just weekend, number of hours to leave on, etc.  
Linda check with Frank White about burying wires.

Frank’s response was he can bury the wires but the problem is:  Not code to bury an extension cord.  We will have to buy a special type of wire or bury conduit with wire in it.

Linda sent a text to Ferrara Electrical to get a price from them.

Linda will send out an email when she gets pricing for the board to vote on if we should proceed or not.

Set Date for Annual Meeting
We will have the meeting after the December 17, 2017 Christmas Open House at 4 PM.
Upcoming Schedule for 3Q17 & 4Q17 Carter House 
· October 12
Fayard Cocktail Party 6-7 PM

· October 15
Sledge Shower 11 AM – 2 PM

· October 21 
Evans Engagement Party  6:30 PM to 9 PM

· October 23
CDD Board Meeting

· October 24
CPCA Board Meeting

· October 28
Halloween Party

· December 2
Tentative Henderson Shower 11 AM – 2 PM

· December 8
Metairie Senior Tour & Harvey/Marrero Senior Tour




Tour Guides:  Carol and Melanie

· December 9
Pierce Christmas Party

· December 10
Christmas Open House

· December 12
Harvey/Marrero Senior Center 10:15 AM – Moved to Dec. 8
· December 15
Head Start visits Santa at Carter House

· December 17
Christmas Open House

· December 31
Tentative CP New Year’s Eve Party

Future possible booking for 2018
· 1/20/18

Heidi Veverica Shower

· 3/10/18

Abby Melancon Wedding

· 3/11/18

Stevenson/Brown Shower

NEW BUSINESS
HCHS Telephone November
· Linda Simoneaux 
Next HCHS Board Meeting

There will be no Board Meeting for the month of December since the Annual Membership Meeting will be held on December 17.  If anything comes up that needs a vote, we will try to handle via email.  If not, it will be deferred and handled at the December 17th meeting.
Other Items

Board Elections

Linda asked if anyone knew of people interested in being on the board next year.  Vickie, Annette and Linda said they were not going to seek or accept positions on the board next year.  Linda advised if we do not get volunteers, we need to provide the CDD with 90 days’ notice that we will be terminating the contract.  Vickie said if we do, we need to spend the money in the HCHS bank account which none of us thought would be a problem.  Annette volunteered to write a letter requesting volunteers for the board that Linda will send out to the members.  

Tour Guides Needed for Senior Tours
Linda will check with Melanie or Shelly to see if they are available for tours to help Carol on December 8th.  Vickie said if she doesn’t have a conflict (doctor appointment for Charlie) she should be available to help with the tour.
Adjourn Meeting
Motion to adjourn made by Linda and seconded by Carol.

Annette adjourned the meeting at 4:40 PM.
